Tournament Journal Day 1

Tournament Journal of John Phillips

Day 1:  July 22, 1998


Weather- Partly Cloudy with light winds. The air temperature was 60

degrees rising to 89 
degrees later in the day.


Pro Partner- Harry Stiles


Boat - Ranger 


Flight Number 1 - Due Back at 3:15 p.m.


Harry and I fished an area  close to the weigh-in sight. This choice was

made due to the time involved to make the long run to the other end of the

lake. Harry had located spots that had been holding many walleyes over the

22" mark. A limit of these fish would have placed both Harry and I in good

position in the tournament. We used bottom-bouncers and various color of

spinner blades. We fished the key depths where fish had been located

pre-fishing for this event.

As many as 25 walleyes were boated, the 15" tournament limit was an

obstacle that could not be overcome. Harry was in 15th place for Angler of

the Year and I was in 13th place for Amateur of the Year at the onset of

the event. We were really disappointed that the bigger walleyes did not

cooperate!

Tournament Journal Day 2
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Day 2:  July 23, 1998


Weather- Lake Fort Peck was relatively calm with a light breeze.


Pro Partner- Steve Bissett


Boat - Lund with tiller control


Flight Number 2 Due back at 4:00 p.m.

Steve and I used a live-bait presentation. Bottom-bouncers and various

spinner blade colors were the ticket. Steve had successfully used all the

colors during pre-fishng Lake Fort Peck. Steve used the tiller control on

the Lund boat to precisely follow the contours of the points and in-side

cuts of the shoreline. The highlight of our day was when Steve hooked a big

fish. Steve fought the fish for sometime, the possibility that this fish

might break the PWT tournament record of 12.12# for a Walleye and win the

$25,000.00 prize was very appealing! Finally after a lengthy battle the

fish came to the surface and we could see that Steve had hooked a northern

pike. It weighted 18.18#.
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Day 3:  July 24, 1998


Weather- The weather was beautiful, cool in the mornings and warming to

mid 80's by the 
afternoon with light winds.


Pro Partner- Tom (Doc) Johnson


Boat - Lund 


Flight Number 3 Due Back at 4:45 p.m.

Tom and I went to an area he'd located while pre-fishing. Again, we used a

live-bait presentation.

As we worked the shoreline, Doc reminiscenced of  pre-fishing this area, he

had caught two four- pounders at the same time in this spot. Doc's boat was

equipped with Eagle Claw rods and reels.

As we approached the hot spot, we noticed that another boat had entered the

same area and much to our surprise the other competitor had boated a

walleye, a 3 pounder.

Shortly after, we took the long ride to the far end of the lake, a spot

that had been good in  pre-fishing. We worked this area with

bottom-bouncers and spinners. The Perch were present and this spot looked

like a good area to fish. This spot proved successful. we boated our first

keeper. 

We took several walleye and sauger, but none of them could make the 15"

mark. 

Thanks go to The In-Fisherman and The Professional Walleye Trail. Pro's

Harry Stiles, Steve  Bissett, and Tom (Doc) Johnson. I had a great day

fishing with each of them!  The tournaments are lots of fun and I recommend

them to any angler who wants to learn from the best walleye anglers in the

world! I have had a lot of fun during the 1998 season and I am looking

forward to 1999.

